
Sharyland Transition Taskforce:   
 
The workbook entitled “Reliant Proposed Sharyland Transition Calendar” contains two 
tabs: the original transition calendar proposed by Sharyland, and Reliant’s proposed 
amendments to that calendar.  The changes we propose were influence by the following 
criteria outlined in the Order approving the transition to competition but summarized as:  

• If possible, there should not be a deadline or moratorium on the customer’s ability 
to select a REP. 

• Customers should be able to switch from a Default REP at any time. 
• Customers assigned to a default REP should receive a fulfillment package 

including (a) the date the Default REP began or will begin serving the customer; 
(b) a contact number for the Default REP; (c) a description of the Default REP's 
rate for service; (d) the deposit requirements of the Default REP; and (v) the 
applicable Terms of Service and Electricity Facts Label (EFL) within 30 days of 
the ESI ID assignment. 

• Customers should receive the notice prior to the transition to competition.     
 
Key changes to the Calendar include:  

• Eliminating the proposed moratorium on customer choice.  
• Moving the ESI ID assignment period from April to March to allow sufficient 

time for default REPs to process MVIs and deliver the fulfillment package 
described above prior to the transition start date.  

• Deleting language that would place a moratorium on: out of cycle meter reads, 
MVIs, and switches during the transition period.  

 
To help with the stacking logic it may be helpful to establish the following criteria:   

• Competitive Retailer (CR) MVI trumps Default Provider (DP) 
• First CR MVI wins 

 
There may be some issues with this proposal, for example how does the market 
distinguish between a competitive offer MVI sent from a REP that is also a default 
provider?  Additionally, if a CR submits a MVI in March/April – does that MVI need to 
occur on-cycle?   
 
I look forward to discussing these concepts and open questions during our next STTF 
meeting.  If you have any questions or concerns in the interim please contact me at the 
information below.   
 
Thanks for your consideration,    
 
Bryan Sams 
Reliant Energy 
bsams@reliant.com  
512.494.3009      
 

http://interchange.puc.state.tx.us/WebApp/Interchange/Documents/39592_206_734828.PDF
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